


Toll collections are also likely to drop. With reductions in congestion, not only will traffic on all roads, including toll roads, decline, but the

incentive to pay a premium for express-lane access disappears. In addition, toll road pricing is sometimes based on the level of traffic.

Interstate 66 in Northern Virginia is an example of one such road. A comparison of the historical estimate of a rush hour 8.5-mile

commute from Northern Virginia to Washington, D.C. shows a dramatic change in cost. In fact, the cost dropped from an average of $32

(week of Feb 22) to $1.75 on March 29. According to Fitch Ratings (a credit rating agency), nationwide receipts are down an average of

50-60 percent (https://www.fitchratings.com/research/us-public-finance/fitch-ratings-defines-coronavirus-scenarios-for-us-toll-roads-

24-03-2020) for toll systems.

In 2018 (the latest data), state governments raised $48.2 billion (https://www.census.gov/data/tables/2018/econ/stc/2018-annual.html)

and the federal government raised $36 billion (https://www.cbo.gov/about/products/budget-economic-data#7) in motor fuel excise tax

revenue. Revenue from these taxes is largely used to fund infrastructure maintenance and new projects. Declines in receipts will not

affect all states similarly, as the amount of state and local road spending covered by gas taxes, tolls, user fees, and user taxes varies widely.

It ranges from only 6.9 percent in Alaska to 71 percent in Hawaii. In the contiguous 48 states, North Carolina relies the most on dedicated

transportation revenues (63.6 percent), while North Dakota relies on them the least (17.5 percent). States like Alaska and North Dakota

keep their transportation taxes low in the same way that they keep all taxes on state residents low—by exporting taxes, primarily through

the severance tax. Incidentally, these states should also see declines related to gasoline as the low price of crude oil will burn a hole in

their budgets.

  
   




